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On April 20, 1908 Mr. McConnell was appointed as viewer of a road which later would be established a public 
highway. 
 
In December of 1920 being recently elected as county surveyor was appointed city engineer by the city council. 
 
Mr. McConnell was in charge of the survey work. He worked out a plan that provided for a single underground 
canal from the Boise River running through the northern part of Caldwell and to the vicinity of the Devers property 
on North Kimball. At that point, one line would be divided and continue along the base of the hill and the other line 
penetrating well into the residence district. He believed the system would cost about $40,000. 
 
He served as Mayor of Caldwell for one-year, 1929-1930. 

 
 
 
 
 
 


